FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Honoring patriots of the American Revolution
With support from the National Society Daughters of the American Revolution (NSDAR), The Lebanon Valley Community Corporation was awarded one of NSDAR’s Historic Preservation Matching Grants to fund the restoration of gravestones of Revolutionary War veterans in The Cypress Hill Section of the historic Cemetery of the Evergreens located on Cemetery Road in New Lebanon, NY.  

This project will give life to the headstones and will restore the stones before they fall into further disrepair and are lost forever.  In September, Albany Gravedigger Genealogical Services and Cemetery Conservation began work on the stones most in need of repair. To date, eight gravestones have been successfully repaired.  During the repair process five additional gravestones were uncovered and earmarked for future evaluation and restoration along with other restoration work to be done on the remaining of the 35 Revolutionary War veteran graves in this historic cemetery.  

Recognizing and honoring these patriots of the American Revolution is most fitting and proper as the United States heads towards the 250th Anniversary of our founding. We heartily thank the NSDAR for their partnership and support.

All donations made through LVCC to support this effort are tax-deductible.  You can donate using a PayPal account or credit card through https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=CJPSK5ZDRPX4C.  Select “Friends of Cypress Hill Fund” in the “Funding Options Dropdown Box.”  Or send a check made out to the Lebanon Valley Community Corporation and mail it to P.O. Box 74, New Lebanon, NY 12125. Please make sure to write “Friends of Cypress Hill Fund” in the memo section of your check.

LVCC’s mission is to foster the community and economic well-being of the Town of New Lebanon, its residents and its neighbors.  You can learn more about LVCC at https://lebanonvalleycc.org. For more information or to volunteer, contact info@lebanonvalleycc.org, or contact Monte Wasch at (518) 781-0195 or monte@fairpoint.net.  To sign up for the LVCC newsletter, go to tinyurl.com/LVcomnewssubscribe.
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